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Friday 7th July 2017  

The Black cat has been caught napping on 
the big red bus!  Think he’s making the most of 
being allowed in there before the library work 
starts. 
 

 
Sports Day 

Access to KS2 (classes 10 to 19)  Sports Day at 

9am on Tuesday 11th July will be through the 

double gates that open directly onto the school 

field from the main staff carpark.  

 

A massive thank you to the 12 volunteers from 

human resources at Arval, who helped to dig out 

our pond area on Monday. They did an amazing 

amount of work and made our pond bigger and 

deeper than it was previously. It is fabulous to see 

this area being developed into a useful outside 

learning resource. We are looking forward to 

seeing the wildlife returning! Again, thank you to 

the brilliant Arval volunteers!!  

 

Thank you to our local Homebase distribution 

centre who have donated fantastic prizes to the 

PTA raffle. 

 

 If you anticipate that your child will be moving to 

a new school in September, can you please 

ensure that you inform the school office asap. 

 

 

 

Sadly, it has been reported that two scooters 

have been taken from the cycle storage at the 

front of school. If you have any information, 

please inform the school office. Whilst the storage 

is locked during school hours, I strongly 

recommend that all bikes and scooters are 

padlocked.  I am afraid school can accept no 

liability. Please lock your bikes and scooters. 

 

 

 

 

 

In answer to this question…it would be hockey.  I 

absolutely loved playing hockey (when I was 

younger!!) 

Dinner and Breakfast Club payments 

Please can all outstanding balances on lunch and 

breakfast club accounts be settled in full by Friday 

14th July at the latest.  

Breakfast Club requirements for September 

onwards.  If you have not done so already, 

please let the school office know whether current 

arrangements will change or continue as now. 

 

A reminder that the Headteacher may not grant 

any leave of absence during term time unless 

there are exceptional circumstances. Any request 

for leave must be made in writing. A response will 

be returned indicating whether leave is 

authorised. Any absence not authorised may be 

liable to a local authority penalty notice. Please 

note that the school neither issues nor benefits 

from any fines issued.  

Teacher training days for next year 
We have chosen 4 of our 5 TD days as follows: 

Friday 1st September 2017 
Monday 2nd October 2017 
Tuesday 2nd January 2018 
Monday 25th June 2018 
 

 

talk 

If you were to win a gold medal in any 

sport, which sport would it be? 

 



We will let you know the final Teacher Training 

day once this has been decided. 

Reminders 

Haydonleigh PTA Summer Fayre today 5pm-7pm 

Haydon Wick Festival Saturday 8th July further 

details attached. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Frances Billinge 

Head teacher  


